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WRITTEN QUESTION TO THE MINISTER FOR HOME AFFAIRS 
BY DEPUTY M.R. HIGGINS OF ST. HELIER 

ANSWER TO BE TABLED ON TUESDAY 29th JANUARY 2013 
 
 

Question 
 
Will the Minister explain the apparent contradiction between the Supreme Court’s criticism of the 
actions of the three police officers involved in the recent Curtis Warren bugging case and their 
exoneration by the Disciplinary Panel? Is the Minister satisfied that the public retains faith in our 
police force and the judiciary? 

 
 
Answer 
 
These are two different sets of proceedings with different burdens of proof and with 
different sets of evidence being presented.  The public can be fully confident that the 
issues were properly investigated by an outside Police Force, that the recommendations 
of that force were acted upon and that a disciplinary hearing was conducted in accordance 
with the current law. 
 
The public may also take some comfort from the fact that independently of this case, the 
States of Jersey Police leadership and I have commissioned a review of the current law in 
relation to police disciplinary matters and that I intend to make improvements in this 
area. 
 
The results of recent Jersey Annual Social Surveys of public opinion have shown a high 
and increasing level of public confidence in the States of Jersey Police Force and I 
believe that the vast majority of the public of this Island have faith in our States of Jersey 
Police Force and particularly in its senior leadership. 
 
In the context of this matter I do not understand the reference to the judiciary as this 
disciplinary matter was presided over by the Chief Constable of another British Police 
Force. 
 


